Tree Tops Homeowners Association Fall Meeting September 28, 2006

1. Call To order 7:00 pm

- Meeting was called to order at 7:15 Approximately 50 people in attendance 

2. Introductions

- Board was introduced Doug Anderson, Art Skowron and Matt Griggs
3. Old Business issues discussion and clarification 
Discussed on the following issues and the committee view:
- Permanent Basketball hoops are allowed.
- Fire Hydrant at east entrance will not be moved.
- Stop signs at several locations need a committee to present information and signatures to the Germantown village board. Several people volunteered to champion this project.
- Siepmann will still maintain architectural control of the subdivision. They have not transferred control and have no plans to. A suggestion was made to have an additional board member added to review with them specific set backs. This would include review and approval of all major landscape projects: decks, pools, retaining walls, any exterior surface, build pads etc. 
- Homeowners are reminded to contact Siepmann for any hard scapes approval and a full list of the restrictions are listed on the Treetops website. www.treetops-in-germantown.com
- Several people had landscape violations last year.  Some have been resolved.  The others are getting lean notifications in October for repairs and fee charges.
- Homeowners are reminded that all lampposts should be un-switched and controlled by an electric eye that will provide dusk to dawn lighting.

- Tree Tops entrances were discussed for lighting and landscaping. Lighting issues will be fixed in October by Jay McDermott who volunteered to do the work. Landscaping issues depends on the money that is available at the end of the year.
- Above ground swimming pools are NOT allowed, however the committee has agreed to allow the blow up pools as long as they are in the back yard and are somewhat screened from view. If this becomes a problem the restrictions are very clear No above ground swimming pools.
- There is no time frame for homes to be built on purchased lot, and that the owner of the lot is responsible for weed control in the interim. Complaints should be addressed under the Village of Germantown noxious weed ordinances. Once the building process is started landscaping should begin with in one year of the start of construction.
- Dues increase for next year. This year dues is $264 the increase, pending on projects, should put the dues in the $300 to $325 range.

- The new sport box is located at the park, new locks will be provided.

4. Review 2006 operating budget and 2005 expenses

- Budget reviewed (Approx. numbers. Reference only)
Income 
42250.00

Expenses
Insurance
  2060.00

Lawn Care
33115.00

Picnic
                415.00

Pond

     295.00

Stamps

     209.00

Utilities
   2115.00

X-Mass
        90.00

Total

  38400.00

Income less expenses
3850.00

- A discussion ensued about homeowners that did not pay their dues 15 so far this year including 5 from last year. Again suggestions were to include the name of lot owners, to be posted on the web site, etc. All such suggestions were rejected by the board. As an option several people have volunteered to go door to door, which is under consideration.

- Homeowners that have not paid their dues will be getting lean notifications in October. With late fees dues total is $314 for 2006. If in addition 2005 dues was not paid the total owed is $666.00 Both of these numbers do not include the applicable legal fees that will be added in when the lean notifications go out.
 - Several homeowners want to increase the restrictions for minimum landscaping to include trees and shrubs. A proposed amendment has been worded. By a show of hands of 45 to 2 it was approved to go forward with the proposal. Several people volunteered for a committee of interested parties for presentation for homeowner’s approval.

- A homeowners at the west entrance expressed concern over the lawn cutting and stated she would do it provide the dues fee was waived. At this time no action will be taken until the matter is reviewed.

-Several other minor issues were discussed the committee will review each concern.

- Tree Tops Website can be found at www.treetops-in-germantown.com. Homeowners can use this site to post classified ads, notices of rummage sales, etc.

5. Post lamps and Mailboxes

- A reminder that all lampposts should be un-switched and controlled by an electric eye that will provide dusk to dawn lighting. Homeowners can be cited and fined for non-compliance These were provided at time of lot sale.
6. Election of committee members

Doug Anderson will be stepping down from the board as part of the normal replacement process. A new committee member will need to be elected at the next meeting. 

Matt Griggs

253-0807
mgriggs1@wi.rr.com
Art Skowron

257-0928
skowron-phd@wi.rr.com
Doug Anderson
250-9986
anderson-gtown@wi.rr.com
7. Other Business—Sign up sheets for committees

- Request for Volunteers. Several committees are formed for the following areas of interest: Subdivision décor (seasonal decoration of subdivision entrances), social events, Plants, Maintenance/repair, and spring/fall clean up. Homeowners are able to sign up for participation in committees and contact the committee heads through reviewing the postings on the web site. 
8. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm.

